
Chairman: Mr Andrew Paterson, Lallemand, Dallow Street, Burton upon Trent, Staffordshire,

DE14 2PQ.  Mobile: 07849 366191; e-mail: apaterson@lallemand.com
MINUTES OF THE NINETEENTH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING,

HELD AT HEPWORTHS BREWERY, WEST CHILTINGTON, BILLINGSHURST RH20 1DJ ON THURSDAY, 9TH FEBRUARY 2023 AT 18.00.

The Nineteenth Annual General Meeting of the Southern UK Section of the Institute of Brewing and Distilling was held on 9th February 2023 at Hepworths Brewery,West Chiltington, Billingshurst, RH20 1DJ at 18.00 hrs
The Chairman, Mr Andrew Paterson called the meeting to order, there being sufficient committee members, section members and guests present. Mr. Joseph Fifield was present on line.
1. 
Welcome
The Chairman welcomed those members and guests present to the nineteenth Annual General Meeting of the Southern UK Section of the Institute of Brewing and Distilling.  He commented that it was good that more face to face meetings have been held, particularly being able to meet for the Annual Banquet in November a the Imperial War Museum on the 18th November , and the successful sustainability seminar at Brewers Hall on the same day. He thanked Andy Hepworth for hosting the AGM and his generous offer of the brewery tour, sharing his presentation, beers and a buffet after the meeting. 
2.
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Russell Falconer, Derek Orford, Francis Pilkington, Adam Travers, Eric Mills and Guy Stewart
3.
Minutes

There being no comments or objections from the floor, the minutes of the Eighteenth Annual General Meeting were accepted.

4.
Accounts

The treasurer explained that the current account stood at £12,965.03 at the beginning of the year and £13,588.66 at the end of the year (including debtors and creditors).
The section retains control over its own bank account and still has control of the IOB London trust fund with the CEO which is still available for grants for funding for students, apprentices and for travel awards. Applications for funding should be made through the section secretary

It was proposed, seconded ,and unanimously resolved that the accounts be adopted and will be signed by the Chairman and Treasurer when possible.
5.
Chairperson
The Chairperson explained that the position of Chair is usually held for two years, and that he would therefore stand down after serving for two years. The Vice chair was willing to take on the position of chairperson and it was proposed, seconded and unanimously agreed that Joseph Fifield of Munton and Fison be elected Chairperson for the ensuing 2 years.

6. Vice-chair
The outgoing chairman Andrew Paterson was willing to take on the position of vice chair and the Honorary Secretary thanked Andy and Joe for work they had done and would continue to do for the Section as both Chair and Vice-chair.
6. Honorary Secretary
It was proposed, seconded and unanimously agreed that Steve Wilkinson be elected Honorary Secretary for the ensuing year.

8.  
 Honorary Treasurer
It was proposed, seconded and unanimously agreed that Alan Pateman be elected Honorary Treasurer for the ensuing year.

9.
Committee

The Vice-chair announced that Sean Knight wishes to step down from the Committee due to time pressure and travel times preventing his attendance. Pete Mann and Ed Garbett also left the Committee during the course of the year and the Vice-chair thanked them for their interest during their time on the Committee. 

During the year, Hayley Young (Brewing Services Ltd.) had become a full member of the committee and the remaining members of the Committee, Pete Channon, Russell Falconer, Mat Henney, Derek Orford, Guy Stewart, Stewart Tricker and Moyra Williams are all prepared to serve for a further year and they are, therefore, re-elected.  The Chairman announced that there had been one nomination to the Committee from the floor, and Matt Anderson was duly welcomed and elected onto the committee.

10.     Election of an Independent Financial Examiner
The treasurer reported at the previous AGM that the new accounting package (Xero accounts ) has now been fully incorporated into the section accounts which means that the IBD central accounting system would now be audited as one system which obviates the requirement for the southern section account to be independently examined. There would therefore be no need for an independent financial examiner.

A question from the floor regarding the historical adjustment on the balance sheet was taken and explained that since the Xero account had only started thus financial year the balance sheet initiated at zero and the adjustment had to be made to recognize the funds from the section on the account.

11.   Update on section meetings
The chair updated the section members on section meetings planned for the year ahead. The raw materials seminar at Tiny Rebel, and the next meeting at Gadds brewery in Margate.

12.  Any other business
There being no other business the chair closed the meeting
